
24th March 2017 

Upcoming Events 

 Parent Consultations—

13th/14th March 

 Comic Relief—Friday 15th 

March 

 Science Day—Friday 22nd 

March 

 Singing Festival (choir) - Tues-

day 26th March 

 Mothers Day Breakfast—

Friday 29th March 

 Year 3 production—Tuesday 

2nd April—early  evening  - 

time tbc 

 Easter Bonnets and End of 

Term—Friday 5th April 

 Back to school  - Tuesday 23rd 

April 

 Living Eggs Arrive—Monday 

29th April 

 

 

Dear Parents, Carers and Friends, 

What a busy two weeks!  Wild Science; Football Tournaments; Astronomy; The 

Golden Hinde; London Aquarium; The Victoria and Albert Museum and the most 

beautiful and mesmerising cello recital by one of our wonderful mums —it has been 

non-stop—just the way we like it! 

This time of the year is always exciting for us as we grow! Particularly as we have 

the annual challenge of expanding whilst waiting for the shiny new building. We are 

also starting our recruitment drive for September.  Both these aspects are well in 

hand and I will provide updates over the coming weeks as appropriate. 

Enjoy the weekend!

Alison Colenso 

Staffing 

At the end of this term Mr Macwilliam 

leaves us for pastures new in East Anglia. 

Mr Macwilliam is one of the founding 

members of staff at the school and he is 

leaving very big boots to fill! Mr Owen 

Hunte has been appointed to the role and 

will be spending time in school this half 

term for a thorough handover. In the 

meantime we shall be making Mr 

Macwilliam’s last few weeks as 

memorable as possible—we will miss him 

enormously. 

We are delighted to welcome 

Miss Kaniz to our support staff 

team. Miss Kaniz is assisting in 

breakfast club on Tuesdays, 

Wednesdays and Thursdays 

and at lunchtime on those days as well. 

Many congratulations to Miss 

Asos on the safe arrival of 

baby Lawen. We are looking 

forward to meeting him very 

soon! 

Class Teacher Vacancy—September 

We are advertising for a new member of 

teaching staff for our new class next year .  

Please do share the information with 

anyone who may be interested.  All the 

details are available here. 

 BPET Football Tournament 

On Tuesday 26th February BPET organised its first 

ever inter-trust sporting competition in the form of a 

year 3 boys’ football tournament.  

The competition took place at AFC Wimbledon FC 

and included a guided tour of the stadium which 

gave the children the chance to see how a 

professional club looks from the inside! 

During the competition there were some excellent 

performances from all of the children and we were 

particularly proud of the teamwork shown 

throughout the competition.  

It was a huge success for Deer Park School, having 

won EVERY game but one. We finished 2nd in the 

tournament and definitely made a statement that 

Deer Park School is a force to be reckoned with!  

The squad for this competition was: 

Max Knox-Johnston, Eoin Boyle, Buster Douglas, Alfie

-Emil Horner, Ates Morgul, Demir Morgul, Joshua 

Zinn and Ognjen Radosavljevic. 

Wider Community 

Over the last two weeks Year 3 have been 
been lucky enough to have some parents 
visit school to explain about their work as 
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part of our work in PSHE on the Wider 
Community. The variety of jobs that we 
heard about was excellent.  

Zaid's mum talked about how important it 
is to have enthusiasm and passion if you 
want to become a doctor. The Triplets' 
mother explained about the importance of 
empathy in child psychology. James' dad 
talked about his fascinating scientific world 
of geology. Gabriel's mum has worked in a 
variety of fields including marketing in a 
chocolate company and making her own 
patisserie, which the children loved hearing 
about! Florence's dad explained about the 
complex world of insurance and provided 
some useful illustrations to bring it alive.  

The questions that Muntjac Class asked the 

parents were very interesting and the pride 

with which they talked about their own 

parents' work was huge.

 

 

 

Golden Ties! 

Last week we awarded Hector in Fawn Class the  
golden tie. 

Hector has been working brilliantly lately and has 
such a positive attitude in everything that he 
does.  He is keen to help every child in his class 
and to help the adults too! He always loves to 
make everyone laugh, but also knows when to 
concentrate and work hard.  He has made huge 
amounts of progress over this half term due to 
his wonderful attitude and he loves to challenge 
himself. He loves being in the learning pit and is 
fantastic at problem solving and then helping 
others to get out of the pit too! 

Hector passes on the tie to Zach in Marsh Class 
this week and the Bow Tie is being awarded to 
Demir. 

Zach has demonstrated resilience in order to gain 
the Golden Tie. The journey has been challenging 
and Zach has had to work very hard for this    
honour. Zach has been very enthusiastic over the 
past few weeks, especially in regards to his 
house. He has been earning as many house 
points as possible through achieving well within 
his learning, as well as being polite in class and 
being a great helper to Miss Frost.  Well done 
Zach, we are all so proud of how hard you have 
worked to receive the Golden Tie. Do wear it 
proudly around the school next week, we can't 
wait to see you shine! 

Demir—you have achieved so much this year. So 
many questions and so many brilliant               
contributions. You always ask for a definition if 
you are not sure. In maths you are a star! You 
have worked hard on your written reasoning and 
problem solving; they are now comprehensive.  
You are a superb sportsman with the scrapes and 
bruises to prove it on your knees. Demir - the 
Golden Bow Tie is yours! 

 

Well done to all our golden awardees! 

Mrs Bracegirdle 

Make someone happy 

Last Monday we found out some of the 
things that really make Mrs Colenso    
happy when she is not at work.  They   
include: climbing up mountains; making 
crochet blankets and baking cakes for her 
family.  

We thought about the 
things that make us happy 
in and out of school.  Then 
the    challenge was set for 
us all to go and make other 
people happy. 

International Women’s day 

On Friday 8th March it is International 

Women’s Day.  On this day we think 

about the role of women in society and 

celebrate their many achievements. In 

Reception the children have been talking 

about the inspiring women in their lives 

e.g. their mum, grandma, aunty or    

teacher.  Year 1 and 2 have been finding 

out about Dr Mae Jemison—her     

achievements include joining the 50th 

shuttle flight as a mission specialist 

spending 8 days in space.  Year 3 have 

learnt about Yuna Kim who has 

won various medals for ice 

skating.   

Week            
Commencing 

Fawn  Roe  Marsh Muntjac 

25.02.19 Felix Astrid Holly Janek 

04.03.19 Maya Veronica Scarlett Zaid 

Stars of the Week! 

Have a lovely weekend! 

The Deer Park Team 

Attendance 

Fawn Class won last week and this week it is Marsh 

Class! Can anyone get 100%? 

Week  

Commencing 
Fawn  Roe  Marsh Muntjac 

25.02.19 98.9% 98.6% 95.7% 93.3% 

04.03.19 98.8% 95.2% 99.6% 97.9% 

  Fawn Roe Marsh Muntjac 

Posh 
pencil 

Inaya    

Green 
band 

  Zachary  

Silver 
Band 

  Hanan Ogi 

Gold 
Band 

   James 

Pen    
Buster 
Florence, 
Aanya 

Posh Pencils, Bands and Pens 
HI! I’m BAS. (Be At School). I 
like to spend my days in the 
class with the best attendance. 
I’ll be in Marsh  Class next 
week! 



The football 

tournament was 

a fantastic 

event—our Year 

3 boys           

thoroughly     

enjoyed it! 

Wild Science!  Some 

of us were brave 

enough to hold the 

snake! 






